
Reporting for Period Ending September 30, 2022 

 

ARP (HEERF III): 

On May 20, 2021, West Liberty University (WLU) was allocated $6,251,655 under 

Section 2003(a)(1) of the American Rescue Plan Act (ARP).  As of March 31, 2022, 

WLU had drawn $3,107,917 of the student portion of those funds and intends to 

use the remaining amount of $26,010 to provide additional Emergency Grants to 

students. The remaining allocation of $3,117,728 is the Institutional portion of the 

grant.   

 

During the second quarter of 2022 WLU refunded the State checks to students 

that were never cashed.  awarded 3,088,500 in emergency grants to students as 

follows:  Those eligible for the Pell Grant were given $2,000 (847 students). Next, 

those that would be eligible for the State of WV Grant if they were a resident of 

WV were given $1,500 (225 students). Lastly, those students who did not submit a 

FASFA or were not eligible to do so or who had an EFC higher than $12,000 each 

received $1,000 (1,057 students). During the process of issuing those checks, it 

was identified the one student was not eligible. Therefore, that check was voided 

and $1,000 refunded to the Department of Education. As of September 30, 2022, 

WLU has remaining $50,969 of the student portion of funds.  The remaining 

$2,049,129.03 is the Institutional portion of the grant. 


